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MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
held on Monday 15th July 2013 at Marden Scout HQ commencing at 8 pm

103.
Present:  Cllr Andy Turner (In the Chair), Cllr Dorothy Reed, Cllr Jean Robertson, Cllr Richard Adam, Cllr Lesley Mannington, Sascha Newton, Christine Gibbs, Kim Gibbs, Jan Renwick, Pam Bowles, Elliot Newlyn, Steve McArragher, Elaine Collins, Liz Stanley, Carol Hogg, Jeff Elliott, Peter Court and Alison Hooker.
104.
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Cllr Anne Boswell, Cllr Maria Brown, Cllr Kate Tippen, Philip Taylor, Catherine Alderson and Bridget Harvey.
105.
Minutes:  The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 17th June 2013 were agreed and signed as a true record. 
106. 
NP Open Day 22 June 2013 

Thanks were expressed to all those who were at the Open Day on the 22nd June.  Just under 200 residents came through the door and majority had positive comments to make.
AT asked for any feedback from topic groups:

Amenities:  JR reported that 3 points had been raised (1) Why no dogs on Southons Field? (2) Why does Marden need a new hockey and cricket field and (3) Disagree with the statement that the medical centre can cope with the proposed new developments a letter has since been received from the Medical Centre stating that further expansion/employment of staff would be need.

Conservation: KK said the main comment was regarding the scaffolding and litter in Church Green.  People were advised to write to MBC Building Control/Planning/Environmental Health as MPC had been trying for tidying up of the site for many years.  Mainly people were grateful for the work that was being put in and had a positive attitude.

Millwood Homes:  JE thought it was a very good process and heard mixed views.  Had a concern that as Millwood Homes and Rydon Homes were in attendance could put them at a disadvantage regarding proposed developments.

Housing: SN reported that very similar concerns were raised to those at the previous Open Day including flooding, drainage, traffic, amenities to support new development

Open Space: CG reported that the general feeling of those in attendance was good but again the importance of infrastructure was raised.  One comment was “felt that the group had rolled over and accepted development”.  Apparently one person was asked not to enter the first Open Day as he didn’t want any development.

Transport: RA reported that there were no new comments raised 

Other comments: Would have liked to see the same up to date map used on all stands; 15 residents requested further information regarding the workshops; why applications were put in before Neighbourhood Plan put in place.

107. 
Industrial development – future of Pattenden Lane

KT, LM, LS, EC and AH attended a meeting with Pattenden Lane businesses and notes of this meeting would be circulated shortly.  KT chaired the meeting and EC gave a brief report of what was discussed which included items such as MBC planning procedure, 7.5t weight restrictions and residents view points in respect of the industrial area.  No further meeting had been arranged.  LM and LS would revisit the Business Policy following the comments from this meeting.
108.
Infrastructure

CG wishes this to be looked at as a whole and not piecemeal when applications were received.  With all developers looking at infrastructure individually the cumulative effect is going to be an issue in the future.   The first application will be viewed on its own merit and any following application should be looked at by MBC with consideration of what has been approved, if any, beforehand.  It was noted that in all large development applications infrastructure has been raised by the Parish Council.

109.
Community Asset Transfer

CG had attended a meeting regarding Community Asset Transfers (CAT) and asked whether there were any buildings within the parish which the Steering Group felt should be put forward.  RA explained that this CAT was different to Community Right to bid and briefed the meeting of the differences.  These could form part of the workshops provisionally arranged for September.  AT to circulate Borough Cllr Fran Wilson’s letter regarding open spaces to the Group.  
110.
Kent Architecture Centre (KAC)

AT gave a brief background of what he understood to be the process and background of KAC and that a workshop was proposed for 22nd July (please note this date had now been changed).  Several members of the Group were interested in attending and AT would email out details.  KAC was looking to hold two workshops (1) to be a walking event around the village and proposed sites from the Call for Sites information received from MBC and (2) to look specifically at the site at Stanley Farms to which they have been contracted to work alongside Millwood Homes.  It was felt that these workshops would be beneficial to the Group in progressing with the NP document.

111. Any Other Business

Several of these items were raised during the course of the meeting but for clarity of the agenda items have been placed under AOB.

(1)
SN was collating all comments from the Open Day and would like to submit to MBC so that they are aware of residents thoughts/comments on future development

(2)
AT was conscious of keeping the momentum of the NP going and proposed that the group now looks at drafting/formulating a NP policy document.  He stated that he did feel that the process of undertaking a Plan was just as important as getting it adopted.
(3)
PT had set up a “survey monkey” for feedback on topics.  Four hits had been made so far and LS asked whether postcodes could be incorporated into the system to ascertain where individuals lived within the parish (or outside).    Was there going to be a timescale as when this survey should end?  It was agreed to start collating all information received to date and add more if further responses were received.
(4)
A leaflet had been circulated around the village from a group called Marden Village Development Forum.  However the leaflet was anonymous and some residents believed it came from Marden Parish Council.  KG said this was a forum for villagers to have a voice for future development prior to a Neighbourhood Plan being adopted.  No individual had set up the group and therefore no one person would put their name to the document however he would speak to the group (of which he is part of) to see whether all names could be included in future correspondence.  A discussion took place as to why the residents on this forum felt it should be separate from the NPSG and Marden Parish Council.  A facebook page had also been set up for this forum.
(5)
EN informed the meeting that MBC would be viewing all the sites and should be publishing their results in September.  This should then show the timescale and therefore now may be the time to start producing a draft plan.

(6)
PC gave a brief background of the planning applications for large developments, who is consulted and what happens if statutory consultees raise issues with proposed developments.

(7)
Letter received from Marden Medical Centre indicating that further extension and staffing hours would be needed if large developments were given approval.  This contradicted what had previously be expressed to AB and JR.  

(8)
Communication – it was asked how we could get more people involved and make them aware of what is happening/proposed in the village.   Information would be placed on the Parish Council website and notice boards and KG was asked to approach the forum group to ascertain whether a link to the NP website could be placed on the facebook page.

(9)
LM had organised for a stand to be made available for the NP Group at the Ploughing Match on 14th September at Reed Court Farm, Chainhurst.  KG and CG were happy to man this and would collect any relevant boards and paperwork from the Parish Office nearer the time.

(10)
What dates had been agreed for workshops?  21st September had provisionally been booked and it was suggested that a Workshop Planning Group be set up with 5/6 members to take this forward and a date was agreed for 31st July at the Parish Office commencing at 8pm.  Possible topic headings were (1) Village Envelope; (2) Conservation area; (3) Open Space; (4) Industrial; (5) Community Assets.

(11)
SMcG had spoken with the Conservation Officer at MBC regarding a formal appraisal of Marden’s Conservation Area which could work in parallel with the NP.  It was agreed to take this further.

112.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on 19th August in the Scout HQ commencing at 8pm.  RA and AH gave their apologies.

Homework for this meeting: 


Collate Open Day feedback


Look to update policies based on this feedback


Review business/retail questionnaire


Workshop Planning Group to meet and report back

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm.

Signed: …………………………………………….

Date: ………………………………………….


